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Hobart Township Monthly Meeting 
February 14, 2023 

 
Present:  Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Larry Hoffmann, Kathy Glawe, Russ Berstler, 
Dan Bucholz, Barb Hanson, and Torey Sonnenberg 
 
Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Minutes from the January 2023 meeting.  Hoffmann 
second.  All in favor. Motion Carried.  
 
Hoffmann made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All 
in favor. Motion Carried.  
 
Hoffmann made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All in 
favor. Motion Carried.  
 
Barb Hanson presented an on-sale liquor license application for Spanky’s Stone Hearth to the town 
board for their approval.  Hanson stated that the liquor license is being transferred from the current 
owner to the new owners and this was one of the first steps in the process.  The town board gave 
approval for the license. 
 
An e-mail was received from The Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) on the 
planned installation of a Restricted Crossing U-Turn at the intersection of Highway 10 and County 
Road 60.  Commissioner Bucholz presenter information from a meeting he attended on the project 
earlier in the day.  The project is currently scheduled for construction in 2024.  Information on the 
project can be found on the MnDOT website:  http://www.dot.state.mn.us/d4/projects/hwy10rci/ 
  
An e-mail from Compass Consultants was read seeking approval from the Townships for Arvig 
work in the ROW on township roads in the spring of 2023.  Work will consist of boring and 
plowing in of fiber optic cable.  The board gave approval for the work.  An e-mail will be sent to 
Compass granting approval. 
 
Presented to the board were documents served to the township.  Re: Great River Energy v. Daniel 
R. Happel, et al.  Court File No. 56-CV-23-83.  Copies of the following documents in the reference 
matter: (1) Notice of Hearing on Petition; (2) Petition; and (3) Notice of Motion and for an Order 
Transferring Title and Possession.  The board is taking no action at this time. 
 
Project plans and estimates for the seal coat project on Lake Six Road were received from Otter 
Tail County for review by the town board.  Once the county receives price from the contractor the 
Township will have to make a commitment as to whether or not to have the project completed or 
withdraw from the project. 
 
Upcoming meetings: 
Tuesday March 7, 2023 Board of Audit meeting will be held at 7:00pm at Hobart Town Hall. 
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Monday March 13, 2023 monthly board meeting will be held at 7:00pm at Hobart Town Hall. 
 
Tuesday March 14, 2023 Hobart Township Annual meeting will be held at 8:15pm at Hobart Town 
Hall. 
 
Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Russ Berstler, Clerk 


